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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
This week the school has been filled with the sound of singing! Rehearsals are in full 
swing for the various Christmas performances, with the first one being our Advent 
service on Monday. We are very much looking forward to welcoming you to the 
service, which will be at 9.30 in the school hall.  
 
In rehearsals, I had a chat with the children about uniform and the importance of 
looking smart for such a special occasion, and we had a general reminder about 
correct uniform. When the policy is due to be reviewed I will be looking at our 
uniform and its suitability for the setting, but until then we would like the children to 
wear the uniform as stated in the policy. We have also spoken to them about how 
muddy they have been getting and reminded them that they need to wear their 
wellies if they want to go in muddy areas at break times.  
 
On Monday I had the pleasure of accompanying Puffins' class out on their geography 
walk. They were so well behaved and I was very impressed with their knowledge of 
physical and human features! I then got to share a forest school session with them 
later on in the week where we had hot chocolates and marshmallows and admired 
their amazing dens! On Thursday I was invited along with parents to an exhibition in 
Year 4 on the impact of climate change to St Michael's Mount. The adults were all 
very impressed with how articulately the children explained their ideas and we have 
some very creative solutions.  Trencrom visited Penlee House today to take part in 
some Stone Age workshops. They had a fantastic time and shared their vast 
knowledge on the topic. I am sure Lanyon and Kerris will be just as impressive over 
the next few weeks. 
 
Next week, I am going to be reminding the children about snack. We have noticed 
children taking chocolate bars and crisps out at break.  It's absolutely fine for them 
to have this as part of their lunch, but at breaktime they need a healthy snack to 
help keep them focussed on their learning. As with the uniform policy, this will be 
reviewed this year and we will ask for your feedback and make any necessary 
adjustments. 
 
Have a great weekend and I am looking forward to seeing you on Monday morning. 
 
Nichola Smith 
Headteacher 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Nichola Smith (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if 

it is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking 
rather bare. If you are able to bring 
in any non-perishable food items, 
cleaning products or toiletries, we 
would be very grateful. These will 
all go to helping our families and 
community. Thank you very much. 

Clubs 

All clubs have now finished for this 

term with the exception of: 

Year 3/4 Computing (last one on 

4th December) 

Year 5/6 Art (last one on 4th 

December) 

Year 5/6 Pirates Rugby (last one on 

16th December). 

New clubs lists for next term will 

go home on in January. 

If your child is looking for inspiration for books or authors, or you’re 

looking for something new for family reading time, then head to 

booksfortopics.com who have a huge range of fantastic book 

recommendations and reading lists! We always have their 

recommended book lists for each year group available for you to pick 

up in our foyer and, while you’re there, why not check out 

the Book Swap too! 

 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


Christmas lunch and wear something Christmassy  

Friday 13th December 

If your child would like Christmas lunch on 13th 

December you must book it in advance via Aspens 

Select before the date. The choices are Roast Turkey or a 

vegetarian option. There will be no jacket potatoes or tomato 

pasta option on that day. 

If you do not book you must send your child in with a packed lunch 

from home as there will not be any spare meals available on the 

day.  

If they would like to, your child may wear something Christmassy 

with their school uniform (hat/decoration/Christmas jumper etc) 

Menu change 

Wednesday 11th December 

Due to the Christmas lunch on Friday, 

Wednesday’s lunch will be fish fingers & 

chips or veggie fingers and chips and not 

roast chicken. Aspens will be changing 

this online soon. 

Christmas tree 

A huge thank you to  Mole Valley 

Farmers for their kind donation of our 

beautiful Christmas and thank you to 

all the children who made a 

decoration for it. 





Important information 

Change to communications and online payment system 

From January we have been advised by TPAT that we must 

change the way we communicate with parents and how you 

pay for all items such as swimming, trips, ties, breakfast club 

and after school club. We will no longer be using Eduspot 

(Schoolmoney) after the end of December. School lunches will continue to be 

booked and paid for via the Aspens Select site. 

The new system we will be using is Arbor. Next week we will be emailing all 

primary guardians a welcome email and link from Arbor. Please log in and 

familiarise yourself with this system. Please also download the Arbor App. We 

will be continuing to use emails in the same way for letters and newsletters 

but we will be also using in app messages as well. These will replace texts 

which will only be used for urgent messages. 

All outstanding debts in the Schoolmoney system must be paid by the end of 

term apart from any remaining payments for Year 5 camp and Year 6 London. 

The balance of these will be moved to the new system before the Spring term 

starts. All other payments should be paid in full including breakfast club, after 

school club, swimming and any trips. 

NHS Cornwall Mental Health - parent/carer workshops 
 
Please see the information on the next page about these online workshops starting in 
January 2025. These are one-off, one hour long, online workshops with 
our Mental Health Practitioners. These are open to everybody; people do not need to 
have a mental health need to join. 
  
A Teams link will be emailed to parent/carers from MHST for each workshop prior to the 
workshop taking place. Here are the links: 
   
Behaviour Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/1PwGDXSQ40 
Sleep Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/7ac7qHLPhc 
Worry Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/YR5MeEwtEF 
Resilience Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/TE2UmBZrHK 

https://forms.office.com/e/1PwGDXSQ40
https://forms.office.com/e/7ac7qHLPhc
https://forms.office.com/e/YR5MeEwtEF
https://forms.office.com/e/TE2UmBZrHK




0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Simpson who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


STARS OF THE WEEK 
Little Foxes  Lula  for being such a kind & gentle friend 

Little Owls  Efa  for settling in so well & for great singing 

Kittiwakes  Maya  Perseverance: for persevering & being brave joining in with nativity 

Curlews  Ragnar Enthusiasm: a superb attitude to work  & amazing progress with writing 

Puffins  Ruben Responsibility: for being safe & polite during our forest school 

Owls   Nico  Perseverance: for perseverance in reading  & making really good progress  

Kingfishers  Amiya Perseverance: for trying really hard & making super progress 

Trencrom  Kerris  Perseverance: for always trying hard & doing her best  

Lanyon  Kayden Kindness: for always being so helpful in class 

Kerris   Ruby  Enthusiasm: for her creativity & enthusiasm for our project 

Bodrifty  Primrose Responsibility: for always working hard in all she does 

Bosigran  Alby  Kindness: for being a really great friend & looking out for others 

Kenidjack  Brae  Kindness: for showing great sportsmanship & inclusivity on the football pitch 

Lunchtime Star  Isaac  For his lovely smile & impeccable manners 

 

 

 

The week has been getting colder as we move towards winter, a fact that some of you may 
like, others less so. Winter inevitably brings rain, damp clothes, colder weather, heating 
(equals bigger bills), snow, ice, hail and sometimes a lack of desire to head outdoors. We 
find at school that there are some children who are always keen and happy to be outside, 
no matter what the weather, while others would gladly hibernate if they could. You may 
thrive on being outdoors or prefer to stay warm, dry and cosy. You may even be like me 
and adore both. However it is harder if you and your child aren’t compatible, when the 
adult likes to be out but the child has no intention of going out without a battle, or an 

adult who wants to stay in and a child who needs daily 
exercise. Tricky to manage in either case. Does the thought 
of winter make you shiver or happily dig out your winter 
woollens? Does it bring battles? Does it make you want to 
weep at the thought of it or very happy because you love 
splashing about in cold and/or soggy clothing? Either way, it 
can be hard, so come and chat if that or anything else is 
bothering you in the slightest. Always here, always happy to 
listen. Until then, I’ll be heading outside, knee deep in 
whatever the weather can throw my way. Much love Mrs D 
xxxx  



DIARY DATES 

Friday 29th November All clubs finish (except Computing & Year 5/6 

Art and Year 5/6 Rugby) 

Monday 2nd December 

9.30am 

Advent Service 

Followed by coffee and mince pies 

Tuesday 3rd December Last swimming for Kerris (Group 2) 

Tuesday 10th December 

9.30am and 2pm 

Reception Christmas performance - school hall 

Details to follow 

Thursday 12th December 

2pm and 6pm 

Key Stage 1 Christmas performance - school 

hall 

Details to follow 

Please can children attend both performances 

Friday 13th December Pupils Christmas lunch (main school) & wear 

something Christmassy with your uniform 

Please book online via Aspens Select 

Wednesday 18th December Nursery Christmas lunch 

Thursday 19th December 

6.30pm 

Key Stage 2 Carol Concert at Chapel Street 

Methodist Chapel 

Friday 20th December 

3.15pm 

Last day of term for main school and Woodland 

Nursery 

Monday 23rd December - Friday 3rd January Christmas holidays 

Monday 6th January 

8.30am 

First day of Spring term for main school and 

Woodland Nursery 

Monday 13th January Clubs start 

Monday 17th - Friday 21st February Spring half term holiday 




